
 
May 9, 2025 
 
 
 
Sunland-Tujunga Neighborhood Council 
PO BOX 635 
Tujunga, CA 91043-0635 
 
Dear Sunland-Tujunga Neighborhood Council,  
 
I am writing to express my deep appreciation for your continued advocacy regarding the 
sediment placement issues affecting Sunland and surrounding communities. Your voices have 
brought critical attention to the environmental and public health concerns related to the 
transportation and dumping of debris in residential areas. 
 
I stand with you in calling for transparency, accountability, and science-based decision-making 
from all levels of government. The health and safety of your families, pets, and local wildlife 
must remain a top priority as we address these pressing issues. 
 
I commend the thoughtful and specific questions you have posed to Los Angeles County—
questions that rightly demand clear, timely, and consistent responses. From concerns about 
groundwater contamination and public health to the need for independent soil testing, your 
efforts exemplify civic engagement at its best. 
 
Please know that my office supports your continued efforts to ensure that public policy reflects 
both environmental responsibility and community well-being. I will remain engaged with local 
and county agencies, and I will continue to advocate for a process that includes public input, 
scientific integrity, and transparent communication. 
 
Thank you for your commitment to protecting Sunland Tujunga. Together, we will work toward 
solutions that honor the voices and health of our community. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
NICK SCHULTZ 
Assemblymember, 44th District 


